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To:  Scott Niehaus, Village Manager 
 
From:  Eric Hendrickson, Forestry & Urban Landscape Supervisor 
 
Through: Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works 
 
Date:  February 5, 2018 
 
RE:  Awarding Specialty Landscaping and Annual Planting Bed Maintenance Contract 
 
 
 

On January 18th, 2018, the Village of Lombard advertised for bids for the Village contract PWO 
18-17, Specialty Landscaping and Annual Planting Bed Maintenance. Bid packets were sent to 
25 landscape maintenance companies. The bid opening was held on February 2nd, 2018 with four 
(4) bids being received. I have attached the Bid Tabulation sheet. 
 
Beary Landscape Management had the lowest bid of $70,000.00 which is $3,000.00 over what 
has been budgeted for fiscal year 2018 for specialty landscaping and planting bed maintenance. 
Part of this service is budgeted out of the same account as the grass and weed mowing contract, 
which came in $8,840.00 under the budgeted amount. We are proposing to utilize some of the 
funds which will not be needed for the grass mowing portion of the line item to cover the extra 
funds needed for this contract. This is a 12-month contract. Beary Landscape Management 
received favorable reviews when I contacted their references. 
 
I recommend awarding the contract to Beary Landscape Management for the amount of 
$70,000.00 for specialty landscaping and annual planting bed maintenance. Please present this 
item to the Board of Trustees at the February 15th, 2018 meeting for their approval. 
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